Dear Applicant:

Your application has been referred to a Special Emphasis Study Section for review.  The panel name is ZRG1 F05 (20) L and will review only fellowship applications.  I think that F05 will have strong expertise for informed and fair review of your application.  However, I encourage you to look at the description of the study section.  If you feel that your application has been incorrectly assigned, please contact me at once.

Your application probably will be reviewed June 30-July 1, 2005 bearing any natural disasters.  I may be back in touch with you for clarification of aspects of your application, if needed.  

The deadline for supplemental materials is May 31st.  This is the receipt date.  I will only accept two page addendums.  All exceeding the page limit will not be accepted so be mindful of this limit.  All materials received after May 31st will be given to the reviewers at the meeting.  I will accept addendums only via mail.  Addendums will be forwarded as paper copies.  SO, send 6 original copies to me via Fed-ex or UPS.  Please remember that reviewers already have a lot of material to read.  If you choose to submit an addendum, it should encompass significant and new information not just more of the same data already submitted.  Letters of collaboration do not count against the 2-page limit.

NOTE:  I will not accept manuscripts, reprints or preprints.  Do not send in these materials.  They will not be forwarded.  You can update reviewers on the status of a manuscript in 1-2 sentences.  

The meeting roster will be posted on CSR's home page 30 days before the meeting.

IMPORTANT REMINDER

KEEP IN MIND THAT APPLICANTS ARE NOT TO COMMUNICATE WITH REVIEWERS IN ANY WAY ABOUT THEIR APPLICATIONS, EITHER BEFORE OR AFTER THE MEETING.  I HAVE INSTRUCTED ALL REVIEWERS TO REFER ALL SUCH INQUIRIES TO ME.  REVIEWERS MUST MAINTAIN CONFIDENTIALITY IN ORDER TO PROTECT THE INTEGRITY OF THE PEER REVIEW PROCESS.  IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS OR CONCERNS ABOUT YOUR REVIEW, CONTACT YOUR PROGRAM DIRECTOR OR ME.

My intention is to present your application in the best possible light within the bounds of fairness.  I hope that you are satisfied with the review process.  If you have questions about it, you are welcome to contact me.  This is to inform you that Dr. Jonathan Arias will be joining CSR later in May and he will be the SRA of this study section.  Between now and the time of review, the SRA of this study section is the contact person for your application; however, once the review occurs, your NIH contact switches to your Program Director.  Within 3 weeks of the study section you should receive your score by mail.  The score and review can be discussed with your Program Director.  That person and the contact information will be given at the top of the summary statement.

Sincerely,

Ramesh K. Nayak
Ramesh K. Nayak, Ph.D. 
Health Science Administrator & Referral officer 
Membrane Biology and Protein Processing Study Section (MBPP) 
NIH, Center for Scientific Review 
6701 Rockledge Drive, Room 5146 
Bethesda, MD 20892-7840 
voice: (301) 435-1026 
fax:    (301) 480-1988 

Email: nayakr@csr.nih.gov
